MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS
ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947

NOTICE NO: 24/ 2022

NORTH SHORE ROAD IN DEVONSHIRE
PENHURST PARK TO PALMETTO ROUNDABOUT

LANE CLOSURE
FOR
BELCO TRENCH WORK

FRIDAY, APRIL 14", 2023 THROUGH TO MID-JUNE, 2023

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform the motoring public that as BELCO completes the
pull holes on Middle Road in Flatts, they immediately will be switching over to North Shore
Road at Penhurst Park to start with pull holes heading west to Palmetto Road roundabout.

This work will require a single lane closure.

The pull hole excavation will start Friday, April 14, 2023 and will be ongoing until mid-June
2023. Working hours will be from 7:00 am to 6:00 pm, daily Monday through Sunday.

Motorists are advised to use alternative routes via Store Hill to Middle Road or Barker’s Hill
to Middle Road to avoid this work.

Traffic controls will be under the direction of BELCO representatives and will be managed
through traffic control signals and directional signs during rush hours.

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to encourage the full cooperation of the public and
apologizes for any inconvenience that may result.

Should there be any questions regarding the BELCO trench works, please contact Mr. Jonathan
Pedro, Project Manager for BELCO on #295-5111 ext. 1441. Any queries on detours, contact Mrs.
Tina Beer-Searle, Principal Highways Engineer for the Ministry of Public Works on #501-3044.

Dated this / day of April 2023

By Order

Lt. Col. the Hon. David A. Burch OBE (Mil) ED, JP, MP
Minister of Public Works



